DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE
HEADQUARTERS AIR FORCE PERSONNEL CENTER
JOINT BASE SAN ANTONIO-RANDOLPH TEXAS

28 Dec 2021

HQ AFPC/DSMI (FOIA)
550 C Street W
JBSA-Randolph TX 78150

Mr. Dennis Brewer
1210 City Place
Edgewater NJ 07020

Dear Mr. Brewer,

This is in response to your 8 Dec 21 Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request. The
Air Force Personnel Center (AFPC) received your request via the electronic Public Access Link
(E-PAL) on 8 December 21, and assigned case number is 2022-00990-F. Your request seeks
releasable information regarding Michael Cunha as follows:

“Confirmation of the status of Michael Cunha (possible alternate spellings). Cunha
was a Resident Assistant in Perham Hall, Washington State University, Pullman,
WA when I was a sophomore in the 1974-1975 school year. Mr. Cunha was then
reputedly in the USAF and bound for medical school to serve as a Doctor of
Psychiatry. At the time, it appeared Mr. Cunha was in his early 20s. Mr. Cunha is
potentially an important witness in special operations misconduct in the intelligence
apparatus of USAF, other DOD elements, and other federal intelligence operations
which violate the Constitutional and civil rights of US persons. Requester has no
knowledge of any potential deployment location of Mr. Cunha and requests that the
search be conducted so as to maximize the possibility of locating Mr. Cunha and
confirming period he served in USAF. (Date Range for Record Search: From
09/01/1974 To 12/01/2021)™.

AFPC sent you an electronic message on 10 Dec 2021, requesting a response from you
by 23 Dec 21. This message concerned additional information from you (provide Mr. Cunha’s
SSN and date of birth) required to clarify and perfect your FOIA request.

AFPC has received your email response but the clarification information was not
provided to perfect your FOIA request. Therefore, we are closing your FOIA case, as of the date
of this letter, in according with DoDM 5400.07_AFMAN 33-302, Section 6.3b.(6) Not a Proper
FOIA Request for Some Other Reason which states, “The requester has failed unreasonably to
comply with procedural requirements, other than fee-related requirements, imposed by this
issuance”,



You may contact the Air Force FOIA Public Liaison Officer. Ms. Anh Trinh, at the AF
FOIA Public Liaison Office (SAF/CN), 1800 Air Force Pentagon, Washington, DC 20330-1800.
usaf.pentagon.saf-cn.mbx.af-foia@mail.mil or 703-614-8500.

Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) at
the National Archives and Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation services
they offer. The contact information for OGIS is as follows: Office of Government Information
Services, National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College

Park, Maryland 20740-6001, e-mail at ogis(@nara.gov: telephone at (202) 741 -5770; toll free at
1-877-684-6448; or facsimile at (202) 741-5769.

Department of Defense Manual 5400.07_AFMAN 33-302 indicates fees be assessed for
processing this request; however, fees are not assessed in this instance.

Direct questions to AFPC/DSMIF (FOIA/PA) at afpc.ds] f.foia.paf@us.af.mil or call
(210) 565-2751 and reference case number above.

Sincerely,

}W;/;z. OFs

JAVIER G. ORTEGA, GS-12, DAF
AFPC FOIA/PA Policy Officer



